
Congratulations Eliza 

Attendance

Merit Certificates 

Friendly 
Reminders 

“ Congratulations to Eliza
Barber for all her hard work

and dedication to the MacqLit
Intervention Program. 

You have shown the 4 Bs in
your efforts. Be Resilient, Be
Respectful, Be Your Best and

Be Responsible. 

We are very proud of you for
being the first student to
complete the program for

2024”.
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Kindy A                 57.96% 
Kindy B                 90.72%
Pre-Primary          81.27%
Room 2                 86.74%
Room 3                 89.04%
Room 4                 85.10%
Room 5                 86.33%
Room 6                 83.54%
HS 7/8                   82.50%
HS 9/10                 79.17%
HS 11/12               46.67%

The following students received merit certificates at our last two assemblies Congratulations!
Miah Remmerswaal, Mila Aguila, Parker Lackey, Harper Beattie, Matthew Dale-Hayden,

Mattaio Clancy, Charlie Fox, Kiki Bell, Zoe Gorringe, Rylee Finn, Jett Fiebig, 
Karlyze Ramires, Harry Van Den Bosch, Braxton Fowden, Mackenzie Clarke, Devan Hill,

Rae Buljan and Lewie Hooper, 

Every day Matters
Our Vision for our school is Ohana.

Ohana means family and family means that nobody gets left behind of
forgotten.

At Pannawonica School, our purpose is to make sure that our students, our
staff, our parents/caregivers and our community members do not get left

behind socially, emotionally, physically, academically, culturally or forgotten.

Before 8.10am, the school
does not have Duty of Care

of any student/s. 

Please ensure student
smart watches are put on

School or Silent mode
during school hours. 

Reegan Finn, Lucas, Saguidon, Bailey Patton, Bon Barton, Ben Christie, Anastasia Khlebnikova,
Maggie Bright, Henty Patton, Charlotte Wood, Charlotte Bright, Jayden Fowden, Harrison
Godfrey, Caiden Desmond, Jaxon Butler, Stella Pol, Olivia Pavlovic, Tynan Hill, Cambell Winch
and Sahapap Petvichit (BM)



Thank you Aim Construction 

Volunteer Week

Thanks, AIM Construction for the outstanding work you have done in constructing the new courts. Your
dedication and professionalism have significantly improved our facilities, and we are truly grateful for your
hard work. The new courts are not only a fantastic addition to our community but also a testament to the
quality and expertise that AIM Construction consistently delivers. The play equipment has already brought
immense joy to many children, and we anticipate it will continue to be a beloved feature for years to come.
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A special day dedicated to acknowledging the hard work, dedication, and unwavering commitment of
our volunteers. Your selfless contributions bring positive change and hope to those around us, and for

that, we are profoundly grateful.

Additionally, a heartfelt thank you to Sodexo for
catering the lovely morning tea. Your support and
delicious food have made this event even more

special.



Little Red in the Hood
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Students from Kindy to Year 6 were fortunate to be involved in the family friendly
interactive experience of Little Red in the Hood. The play, presented by JALLY

Entertainment, was a fun filled fractured fairy tale with a focus on recycling. The students
had a fabulous time, and much laughter and interaction were had by all. Pannawonica

School would like to thank the Shire of Ashburton and Rio Tinto through the Inspire
Partnership for providing this experience for our students.



Birthday Celebrations

National Simultaneous Story Time
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May Birthdays

Bonnie, Lincoln, Kacey, Bart, Ryder, Hollie,
Izrahdella, Ollie, Dakota, Lennox, Jackson,
Nevaiah, Stella, Carter, Stella, Imogen and

Miss Brown 

On Wednesday the 22nd May, we celebrated National Simultaneous Story Time.
This year the featured book was Bowerbird Blues by Aura Parker. Bowerbird Blues
stars a beautiful bowerbird who was searching for something blue. He swooped and

soared to collect all kinds of treasure. By the end of the story, bowerbird found
something even more precious than all his treasures combined. Students enjoyed

listening to the story being read by Miss Trouchet at assembly as well as completing
various bowerbird activities in the library.

June Birthdays

Mason, Elyse, Braxton, Lily, Harrison,
Kody, Maddison, Daniella, Tepua, Max,
Lucca, Campbell, Charlotte, Mrs Jeab, 
Mrs Van Den Bosch and Miss Hayley



Careers Expo
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On Tuesday 14th May, the High School students travelled to Karratha to participate in the 
Careers Expo at the Karratha Leisureplex. 

It was a fantastic day where all the High School students from Years 7-12 were able to spend time visiting a
range of career stalls at the Expo. This allowed them to participate in many of the interactive displays
including robotics, the Defence Force and a range of stalls providing information about a plethora of

careers.

The day was a fantastic and students even had time for some shopping in Karratha and a nice lunch. The
day was enjoyed by all students and staff in attendance – Kylie Warburton, Charlotte Christie and Chanele
Lucht. The excursion allowed students to have their eyes opened to the range of career options available to

them and the many diverse pathways available to them.



Cross Country
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On Thursday, May 30th, we held our school's annual cross-country event. Congratulations to all the
students who participated, whether by running, walking, or skipping. Cross country is a challenging event,

and I am incredibly proud of everyone for giving their best effort—your dedication and training in class
paid off! It was great to see all your smiles throughout the event.

Also, congratulations to all the students who supported their peers, whether by cheering them on or
helping with the sausage sizzle.

A special thank you to our staff for your support; your assistance and job roles ensure everything runs
smoothly on carnival days. Additionally, a big thank you to all the parent volunteers; your support is

essential for the success of these events.

Once again, congratulations to all on another successful Carnival!

Miss S 



Reconciliation Week Excursion
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School Leaders and Year 7/8 students were privileged to be invited to participate in a Bush Medicine
workshop delivered by Cherylea Walker, owner of Pilbara Bush Remedy, specialising in handcrafted

unique and authentic Pilbara Bush Medicine remedies, and the Shire of Ashburton as part of their
Reconciliation Week celebrations. Students participated in a close and intimate group yarning session

around the table - they indulged their senses, feeling, smelling, and treating themselves with native bush
medicine botanicals including Minyjagarra Jami balms. We thank everyone involved for our students to

have this opportunity to be immersed in Culture. 



 

On Tuesday 28th May, we held our Q2 meeting for 2024. Hard to believe we are almost mid-way 
through the school year! 
At our Q1 meeting on 19 March, we confirmed the following members to form our School Board for 
2024: Kristy Lackey, Toni Remmerswaal, Sonny Konig, Sarah Borg, Phil Norris, Tom Remmerswaal, 
Bradley Wallis, Jesse James, Andrew Love and Anna McCabe. I thank all members for their 
contribution to supporting the success of our Pannawonica School. 
We are in the process of planning an open session for our School Community to come and meet our 
board members and see what we do and what we are working towards. This will be in Week 9 of 
Term 3 – stay tuned for final details via School Newsletter and See Saw.

If at any time you have questions for the School Board, you are welcome to email 
Pannawonicaschoolboard@gmail.com . 
You may recall in our 2023 end of year report (contained in school newsletter) we displayed exactly 
where Voluntary Contributions were spent in each 2023 class. These contributions absolutely go 
directly to resources for your child’s class. It is concerning to the board that as a school, we are 
sitting at only 45% of voluntary contributions paid for 2024 and we implore all families to pay their 
contributions as soon as able. A breakdown of this figure is as follows: 

 

We would like to acknowledge the great effort of contributions paid so far by the early years’ classes 
Kindy and Pre-Primary! If you are unsure if you have paid your contributions or require payment 
details, please contact the school on 9134 9100.

Enjoy the remainder of Term 2 – it is a long term and holidays will be well deserved!

Thank you

Anna McCabe

0408 007 339 

 

PANNAWONICA SCHOOL BOARD Q2 2024 

Kindy
Pre-Primary
Primary
High School (7-12) 

77%
72%
59%
17% 

mailto:Pannawonicaschoolboard@gmail.com
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P&C Book Fair
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We had a great book fair in the first week of June!! Thank you to all the P&C volunteers and Shannon Martin who coordinated the setting up and running of our "Catch the
Reading Bug" event.

Special mention to Louise Fitzsimons, Cayley Shilling, Samantha Fiebig, Carina Gajnik for all you help through the week!

Students and the community seemed to really enjoy the display and got themselves some great buys with plenty of books to read!

 Funds from all sales will allow Miss Carina to purchase additional scholastic books for the school library.
Thank you so much to all involved! 

It was such a fun week and I hope you all enjoyed it as much as I did!

Enjoy your reading!!

Talitha Martin
P&C President



P&C
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NEW
Before and After
School Care Service

Before School Care 6.00am – 8.00am
After School Care 2.45pm – 5.45pm

If you feel your child may require additional support please let the
Enrolments Team know when enquiring. The service will reach out to
you regarding any requirements before your child starts, as the safety
of your child is our priority.

We’re seeking expressions of interest for our new before and after
school care program

One Tree Children’s Service Pannawonica is expanding! 
We will soon be opening our new before and after school care service 
at Pannawonica Pre-primary, 1 Sports Way, Pannawonica WA 6716.

All children attending school are eligible to attend. 
Places are limited - express your interest now. 
Hours

www.onetree.org.au

Express your
interest

We’ll contact you to 
discuss availability
Place is offered 
if available

enrolments@onetree.org.au

Additional Support

One Tree Out Of School Hours Care
is opening in Pannawonica

CONTACT OUR ENROLMENTS TEAM
to express your interest:

1800-919 995
Email: 

Join us in 3
easy steps...

1

2

3
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 Dear Parents/Caregivers,

Where has this term gone! Although it's been a long term and we have many tired and weary bodies,
students, and staff alike, it has been a busy one, and I can’t believe we only have a week to go until we
say goodbye to Term 2 of 2024.

Looking back at the term, there has been lots to celebrate.

Our high school students enjoyed the Career Expo in Karratha, which opened their eyes to endless career
paths for their future. Thank you to Miss Chanele and Miss Charlotte for their help on the day, and to Miss
Warburton for organising this excursion. A special mention also goes to Rio Tinto for their support with the
bus.

The P&C held their AGM on Wednesday, June 15, where we welcomed a new executive committee.
Congratulations to these members, and we look forward to working together to support our school over
the next 12 months.

President: Talitha Martin
Vice President: Shannon Martin
Treasurers: Hayley Norris / Sam Fiebig
Secretaries: Jacob Martin / Sarah Borg
Executive Members: Danika East
Other amazing events throughout the term include:

Two successful parent nights titled ‘Spending Time Apart’ and ‘Fearless.’ Thank you to 
Mrs. Remmerswaal and Noah Sobieralski for organising these two events.

National Simultaneous Storytime - Miss Trouchet had us captivated with her storytelling ability at the
Room 2 assembly. A special thanks goes to Miss Blackmore for organising this special event.
Two amazing assemblies – well done Room 2 and Pre-Primary for entertaining us with your spectacular
class items.

Little Red in the Hood excursion - This engaging recycling excursion was organised by the Shire and our
primary students thoroughly enjoyed it, so thank you!
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Reconciliation Week - Thank you to the cultural committee for coordinating this week, which was led by
Mr. Hiller.

Principal’s lunch – Congratulations to the students who attended our Term 2 Principal’s lunch where we
enjoyed yummy food, read books, and played games.

Cross country – Well done to all students who were involved in this year’s cross country event. Thank you
to Miss S and her team for organising this event.

Bush Remedy excursion – Our leaders and Year 7-8 students participated in a Bush Remedy excursion,
facilitated by Cherylea Walker, a Ngarluma/Yindjibarndi woman. Thank you to the Shire for again
coordinating this workshop.
The P&C coordinated a fantastic Book Fair in Week 8, where students were able to buy some amazing
books, with all profits going back to the school.

On June 20, our Year 6 and high school students will have another chance to become a student leader for
Semester 2, with speeches commencing at 8:30 am in the undercover area.

Upcoming Events
On June 28, which is our last day of Term 2, the P&C is hosting a PJ Day where students are encouraged
to wear their pyjamas and bring a gold coin donation.

I want to conclude by saying that I am continually amazed by the resilience and creativity of the students
and staff at Pannawonica School. Their ability to adapt and thrive, even in challenging times, is a
testament to their character and determination.

Thank you for your ongoing support and involvement in our school community. Together, we are creating
a nurturing and dynamic environment for our students to succeed. Please feel free to reach out to me via
the school’s number, 9134 9100, if you have any questions or feedback.

Finally, I hope you all have a safe and enjoyable school holiday, and we look forward to seeing all
students on Tuesday, July 16, which is the first day of Term 3.

Warm regards,
Kristy Lackey 
Principal
Pannawonica School

 


